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To all stakeholders in Civil Society

Dear Colleagues,

SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR INPUTS ON THE DRAFT NATIONAL MONITORING AND EVALUATION
POLICY AND THE IMPLEMENTATION PLAN

The National Planning Commission (NPC) derives its mandate from article 129 of the constitution
and the NPC Act of 2013 (Act No. 2 of 2013). As per this mandate, amongst others, NPC is
entrusted with the responsibility of developing Monitoring and Evaluation (M&E) mechanisms.
In accordance with this mandate, the National Planning Commission with financial and technical
support from UNICEF Namibia and the Centre for Learning on Evaluation and Results-Anglophone
Africa (CLEAR-AA) respectively, has developed a National Monitoring and Evaluation Policy
(NM&E) and its accompanying Implementation Plan (IP) as per existing Policy Development
Guidelines.

The aforementioned policy is intended to institutionalise, structure and systematise the practices
of monitoring and evaluation. Furthermore, the policy promotes the use of M&E thereof, to
improve decision- and policy-making, budgeting, accountability and transparency. The
development of this draft policy involved various stakeholders from OMAs, Regional councils,
and Local Authorities, in collaboration with UNICEF and (CLEAR-AA).
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While appreciating contributions from all stakeholders at large, it is of utmost importance that
your office provides final input before submission to Cabinet. It would be appreciated ifthe inputs
could be forwarded to Laina mbongo Imbo £0@npc.gov.na ,and Martha Ben mben@npc.gov.na
on or before 31 March 2023.

Your cooperation will highly be appreciated.

Yours Sincerely

) i
Wilhencia Uiras

Executive Director



